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Dear Cross of Calvary Community,

​Martin Luther, held the Word of God in the highest regard. He believed that the
Bible was the ultimate authority for Christians, a beacon of divine truth that could
guide believers in every aspect of their lives. Luther’s insistence on sola scriptura,
or “scripture alone,” underscored his conviction that the Bible should be accessible
to all, a source of personal faith and communal strength.

Luther famously translated the Bible into German, making it available to the
common people. This monumental task was driven by his belief that everyone
should engage with the Word of God directly, without trained specialists. He
argued that scripture was clear and sufficient, capable of speaking to the heart of
every believer. For Luther, the Bible was not just a text to be read; it was a living,
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breathing testament of God’s will and love.

In the spirit of Martin Luther’s teachings, our many Bible studies here at Cross of
Calvary aim to deepen our understanding and relationship with God’s Word. These
studies are more than academic exercises; they are spiritual journeys that shape
our faith and strengthen our community.

Through regular Bible study sessions, we delve into the scriptures, uncovering
layers of meaning and relevance for our daily lives. These gatherings are
opportunities for reflection, discussion, and mutual support, allowing us to grow in
faith together. Whether we are exploring the parables of Jesus, the prophetic
visions of the Old Testament, or the letters of Paul, each study session is a chance
to encounter the divine and be transformed by it.

Our Bible studies are structured to cater to different levels of familiarity and
experience with the scriptures. Beginners are welcomed with open arms,
encouraged to ask questions and share their insights. More seasoned participants
find a platform to deepen their theological understanding and offer mentorship to
others.

If you would like to take part in a Bible study, just let me know. We would love to
find the right fit for you for your spiritual journey.

In Christ, Pastor Matt

Current Bible Study Opportunities
Year Round

Sundays, 10 am at Church with Pastor Matt
Tuesdays, 6:30 am at Church - Men's Bible Study
Tuesdays, 7:00 am at Church - Men's Bible Study
Tuesdays, 10:30 am at Traditions with Pastor Matt
Wednesdays, 7:45 pm at Max's - Theology on Tap w/ Pastor Matt
Fridays, 10 am at Parkview with Pastor Matt

Starting Again in the Fall
4th Monday, 1:30 pm at Church - Ruth Bible Study
Tuesdays, 7:30 pm at Jeni Skeie's Home - Women's Bible Study
Wednesdays, 9 am at Church - Women's Bible Study
Last Wednesday, 9:30 am at Church -Dorcas Bible Study

August Worship Assistants
Ushers: Volunteers Needed

Please contact Head Usher, Daren Sagedahl 320-579-0159
Acolytes: Gavin Johnson and Connor Blad

Worship A/V: Aaron and Cara McLagan
Communion Helper: Elaine McDowell

Altar Guild: Amanda Malvin, Angela Cole



What is on your Heart?
Yesterday one of our members walked into Sister Sarah's office
and said, "we need a Caregivers Support Group, and I'm willing
to help lead it."

This person saw a need and was moved to take action.

What need have you been noticing lately?
Are you being called to help address it?

Talk with Pastor Matt, Sister Sarah or a council member if you
think God may be calling you to respond.

Make the Most of your Giving
We are so thankful for your generous offerings!
If you've chosen to give electronically, you may
want to consider making the withdrawal from
your checking account, rather than with a credit
or debit card. This will prevent you from paying
the extra service charge.

Online Giving Page

New Church Directory
The last time we printed a directory was 2015! It's time
for a new one!

We are looking for four people to help people get
scheduled for their photo session. The photos will be
taken from September 17 through September 21. To get
more details or to volunteer, contact Laurie in the office
at crossofcalvary@gmail.com or (320) 523-1574.Thank
You!
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Like to Garden?
Cross of Calvary has a beautiful prayer garden and labyrinth. It's a
serene spot where people can pray, rest and grow in their relationship
with God.

The space is expertly planted and we're looking for a few more hands
to help tend it. Would you and a friend or two like to come once a
month to give the garden some care?

Contact Laurie in the office to learn more.

Children Youth and Family Ministry programs will
begin in October- watch for more information

Day Camp was a Blast!
34 children, 11 volunteers and 4 staff members from
Green Lake Lutheran Ministries enjoyed a fabulous week
of playing, praying, singing, crafting and learning how we
are Created to be Free, Authentic, (positively) Disruptive
Disciples!

Thank you to everyone who made this week possible!

Photo Album of Day Camp 2024

Save the Dates!
We plan to hold Day Camp July 7-10, 2025

Bible Camp
God's love is particularly apparent at Bible Camp. This year
Elementary and Jr. High students felt the movement of the Holy
Spirit at Shores of St. Andrew Bible Camp and Camp House.

Thank you for supporting this transformational opportunity.
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Photo Albums of Shore of St. Andrew Bible Camp and Camp
House 2024

Save the Dates!
Jr. High at Camp House: June 8-12, 2025
Elementary at Shores of St. Andrew: July 27-31

ELCA Youth Gathering
What an experience our youth had in New Orleans! 16,000
youth from across the country, incredible speakers and
musicians, engaging with the history and current realities
of New Orleans, service, and a whole lot of fun.

Our youth with share some of their experiences in worship
on August 4

https://crossofcalvary.net/bible-camp/




Prayers for Healing and Strength  
Chet Boen
Lily Kern
Karen Revier
Chuck Folkerts
Charlie Baumgartner
Bob Sagedahl
Wendell Buerkle
Family of Duane Flom
Family of Denise Revier
Family of David Lindquist

Prayer concerns will now be listed for one month only. If you'd like to extend or add
prayers for an individual or family, please call the church office. 320-523-1574

Need Pastoral Care? Please have a family member or friend notify the church. You may
also request hospital staff to call on your behalf. Call day or night at 320-579-0839. Never
feel as though you are bothering Pastor or the staff. We are here to serve as a comfort
and as a resource.

Cross of Calvary Lutheran Church Council
July Meeting Minutes and Reports

tel:3205790839
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